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A meeting of the Playing Fields and Recreation Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park on Monday 20th January 2014.
Present: Cllrs A Greenway (Chairman), A Lowen, R Pikett, Mrs K England and Mrs P van Gelderen 
Also present: Mr T Peachman (Welton FC) and Mrs S Hilditch (Welton Bowls Club)
Clerk:  Mrs J Murray
14/01/14       Chairman’s remarks
                     The Vice-Chairman took the Chair as the Chairman will be arriving late and welcomed everyone to the first meeting of 2014.
14/01/15       Co-option


On a proposal from Cllr Lowen, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to co-opt Mr T Peachman as a non-councillor member of the committee to represent Welton Football Club. The Bowls Club declined to have a representative co-opted as long as they can continue to report and raise issues. No representatives from the WS&SC or a Youth Member were present. 
14/01/16  
Apologies 



On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllr James, having considered and accepted his reason for absence. 
14/01/17
Disclosure of pecuniary interests 

None
14/01/18 
Minutes 

         On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that the notes of the meeting held on 4th November 2013 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/01/19
Clerk’s Report

13/11/12 – A pricing policy for the Pavilion will be included in the agenda item for the next   meeting with the review of the Scale of Charges from 1.4.14.
Concerns re cracking in the changing rooms - an e-mail was sent to Taylor Pearson and their response is as follows:

“As you may know Darren visited site yesterday morning and met Rob the site manager to inspect the cracking to the building.

The cracks found and shown to Darren were hairline cracks on the internal face of the block work to the external wall. There were no signs of cracking externally or elsewhere. 

Due to the nature and position of the cracking inspected it appears to be thermal movement probably brought about by the intermittent heating of the building and the end stage of drying out /settlement. 

It was agreed with Rob that he would fill and redecorate the hairline cracking and that no further action was necessary.”

14/01/20
Correspondence

AC Alarms – Quote for MPK CCTV system

Cllr S England – Letter of resignation from the committee
True Solicitors – Claim info re: accident on R/R Playing Field

Residents – Letter re: R/R Playing Field boundary fence
14/01/21
Financial matters

       Members were provided with a financial report to date.
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14/01/22
User Reports

· Youth Representative – No representative was present.
· WS&SC – No representative was present. 
· Bowls Club – Nothing to raise. Will drop fixtures list into the office when this is available.
· Football Club – Discussed rates at their Manager’s meeting and these will be raised at the next meeting at the appropriate agenda item.
7.45pm Cllr Greenway arrived
14/01/23
Ryland Road Playing Field


There is one property that has not been involved in the discussions regarding the boundary fence and it was suggested they should be consulted. There were concerns that the residents may not take the agreement seriously when repairs/replacement are required to the fence. Maybe it should not be a party fence, there has to be a clear definition from both sides. Legally it could be passed over to the residents if an agreement were drawn up to state this. A stronger fence design will be used this time, but ultimately it could be destroyed in the future. Our Solicitor has confirmed that it is a party boundary as the titles are silent. The residents of four of the properties have agreed that they will take it on after the fence is erected. Cllr Greenway proposed to erect the fence (minute number 13/09/34) as soon as possible as a goodwill gesture and draw up an agreement in the future and try and discover why the excluded property is not talking to the others. Once the fence has gone up, there is no leverage with regard to the responsibility. In the original Deed of Covenant only the Eastern boundary is mentioned and this is the Northern boundary. On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (4 for, 2 against) to erect the fence as agreed and treat it as a party fence; to meet halfway for future maintenance and replacement. The residents will be responsible for the maintenance of trees and undergrowth for land from their fence to the party fence. The Solicitor will be asked to draw up an agreement to this effect and this will be relayed to the residents in order for them to instruct a legal representative.
14/01/24       Manor Park Facility matters

· The Facilities Manager reported that youths are still getting over onto the AGP. Quotes being sought for infilling the gaps.
· Footpath from Poacher’s Rest is extremely boggy, requests from residents for a better path to be laid – quotes being sought for paving slabs.
· CCTV – defer to next meeting.
· The Bridge Club has a number of new members and has made a request for more chairs to be purchased. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to purchase 10 new chairs to match the existing in the next financial year.
14/01/25     Service Level Agreement 

A draft agreement had been drawn up and was circulated. A discussion took place and on a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that the Football Club will use the Pavilion on Thursday nights instead of Tuesday. Mr Peachman made a proposal to reduce the annual pitch hire fee to £3,000 – no seconder. Defer to next meeting. A copy of the amended agreement will be sent to Mr Peachman by 27th February.
14/01/26     Councillors’ Reports


          None
Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of Council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting
